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Podziękowania za organizację IUAES 2019 „World Solidarities” 

przesłane e-mailowo, w formie oficjalnych listów lub postów na fanpejdżu  

 
 

 

Oficjalny list od Prezydenta i Sekretarza IUAES: 
 

Dear organizers of the IUAES 2019 Inter-Congress: 

 

We are writing you a letter of appreciation to express our gratitude for having organized 

the IUAES 2019 Inter-Congress in Poznan. Because of the very global character of the 

participants, organizing an IUAES Inter-Congress is truly complex. 

 

You did a really excellent job, with attention to every single detail of the event, from the 

registration to the academic sessions, from the coffee and lunch breaks to the social 

events in the evening. 

 

The work you did is even more impressive given the difficult political circumstances in 

which you had to pull everything together. 

 

So, in name of our members, many of whom expressed to us how much they enjoyed 

IUAES 2019, we thank you profoundly for having organized a meeting that will have a 

lasting effect on the global community of anthropologists and, hopefully, also for 

anthropology/ethnology in Poland. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Prof. Junji Koizumi 

Former Trustee and Vice President, Professor Emeritus, Osaka University, Japan  

IUAES President 

 

Dr. Noel B. Salazar 

Research Professor in Anthropology, KU Leuven, Belgium  

IUAES Secretary-General 

 

 

Junji Koizumi, Prezydent IUAES 

 

Dear Lukasz and Natalia,  

 

(…) I just wanted to say thank you for all you have done for the IUAES Congress 2019. It 

was one of the most beautifully organized congresses I have ever attended. The program was 

made very well and everything was efficiently color coded. The opening was held in a 

magnificent building and the panels were held in a modern, beautiful and conveniently 

organized space. I could additionally enjoy a tour to Biskupin. This congress undoubtedly 

made our organization more active and stronger. Many thanks once again. I look forward to 

seeing you in forthcoming congresses. 
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All the best, 

Junji 
 

Prof. Junji Koizumi 

Former Trustee and Vice President, Professor Emeritus, Osaka University, Japan  

IUAES President 
 

 

 

Prof. Dorothy K. Billings 

Thank you for supporting the hosting of the 2019 Inter-Congress of the International Union of 

Anthropological and Ethnological Sciences in Poznan in August at Adam Mickiewicz 

University in Poznan. I cannot imagine how much work it must have been. I have been 

attending meetings of this organization since 1973, and I have never been to one that was a 

well-organized and that brought all of us together to discuss anthropological issues in 

contemporary contexts. World Solidarities made us look at our discipline in an important and 

complex context. I think your theme let us bring in important aspects of life on earth that we 

often ignore – like our relationship to all the creatures of creation. I think the great 

Malinowski would have been proud of our holistic approach! 

I had not realized that Poland was presenting anthropology and ethnology in all of its sub-

fields as the United States does. I really liked what I saw of your work in our discipline. And I 

really liked the food! Never has any institution taken such good care of its participants!  

Dorothy K. Billings 

Professor of Anthropology Emeritus, Anthropology Department, Wichita State University, 

Kansas, USA  

 

 

 

Prof. Alisse Waterston, IUAES 2019 Keynote speaker 

 

Dear Natalia and Lukasz, 

Thank you so very much for your dedication in putting together the most amazing conference 

in IUAES 2019. You did a stand-up job. I am honored to have been a part of it, and hope I did 

justice to the important topic of "Solidarity." You are both such generous people and I am 

grateful to know you. (…) 

 

With love and gratitude, 

 

Alisse Waterston 

Interim Chair, Department of Anthropology 

Presidential Scholar and Professor of Anthropology  

City University of New York – John Jay College of Criminal Justice 

Past-President, American Anthropological Association 
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Prof. Hana Cervinkova, Head of the Department of Anthropology at Maynooth 

University, Ireland 

Dear Professor Buchowski, Dear Organizers,  

Please accept my congratulations on the extraordinary success of the IUAES 2019 Inter 

Congress in Poznan! It is rare to attend an event that is so perfectly managed in both content 

and organization. Everything – starting from the program and pre-congress communication to 

volunteers, facilities, registration and food – was on the highest possible levels. The 

professionalism and success with which this world gathering of anthropologists was organized 

stood, of course, in stark contrast to the institutional situation of anthropology as an academic 

discipline in Poland. Together with thousands of colleagues around the world, I am perplexed 

that the government of the home country of Bronislaw Malinowski cut short the long and 

productive ethnological and anthropological tradition of Poland, denying the discipline’s right 

to existence. I am hopeful, however, that the current moment will be only a short episode in 

the rich history of Polish anthropology, which will continue to thrive domestically and 

internationally. 

I look forward to our further collaboration. 

Very sincerely, 

 

Hana Cervinkova 

Professor and Head of the Department of Anthropology, Maynooth University, Ireland  

 

 

Dr. Barbara Rylko-Bauer 

 

Dear IUAES conference organizers, 

 

I wanted to let you know how very pleased I was with the IUAES conference in Poznan. I was 

very impressed with how well everything was organized, I greatly appreciate the efforts that 

the organizing committee made to welcome attendees, to provide a boxed lunch, coffee, 

snacks, and transportation via the trams. The theme was especially important and relevant and 

I found several of the plenary sessions on this theme especially interesting. The program was 

rich, and covered many topics and areas of research. Finally, Poznan was a wonderful setting 

for this conference – It is a beautiful, historic city, full of life and great restaurants. I hope that 

the success of this conference will help to demonstrate to the government and the authorities 

that anthropology and ethnology are very important, relevant, and scientifically-grounded 

disciplines, with a long history and a global presence! And that Polish anthropology is 

recognized throughout the world. 

 

Thank you and best wishes on this important 100 year anniversary of both the Adam 

Mickiewicz University and anthropology's role within this venerable institution.  

 

In solidarity,  

Serdeczne pozdrowienia, 

 

Dr. Barbara Rylko-Bauer 

Department of Anthropology, Michigan State University, USA 
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Prof. Giovanna Guslini 

I want to thank the organizing Committee of  the IUAES inter-congress for the great work 

that made this event perfect and very significant for the international scientific community. It 

showed a vital research in socio-cultural anthropology in Poznan university and also 

advertised a wonderful town I had never known before.  

I discovered a warm hospitality that cancelled the memories of my first journey to Poland in 

1985. So much different now! 

Congratulations for your hard work and for the facilities you gave us to discover your 

beautiful town. Thank you again! 

Best wishes, 

 

Prof. Giovanna Guslini 

Formerly of the Ministry of Education, University and Research, Italy 

 

 

 

Dr. Ana Ivasiuc 

 

Dear Natalia,  

 

I just wanted to thank you for an amazing conference in Poznan and to congratulate you on 

the organization! It is so far the best organized conference that I have ever attended. Great 

amenities and space organization, amazing food and drinks, inspiring cultural programme, 

impeccable logistics!!! You and Lukas should be very proud of yourselves! (…) 

See you at the next conference :) 

 

All the best, 

 

Ana Ivasiuc 

Visiting Fellow & Lecturer, Justus Liebig University, Giessen, Germany  

 

 

 

Prof. Kathleen Adams 

Dear Natalia, 

 

Now that I am back in Chicago, I wanted to send you a quick message to tell you what a 

delight it was to get to meet you and work on orchestrating the panels together. Thank you so 

much for your wonderful hosting, and for all the work you did to make the conference such a 

success. I know that everyone was deeply impressed by and delighted with the conference! 

(…) Thank you again for the wonderful conference – all your hard work really paid off! I 

hope you have had time to relax, sleep, and relish the fact that the conference was a great 

success! 

 

Warmly,  
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Kathleen M. Adams 

Professor of Anthropology, Loyola University Chicago, USA 

 

 

 

Prof. Vesna Vucinic Neskovic 

 

Dear colleagues and friends, 

 

Thank you for organizing such a wonderful IUAES Congress!  

 

The keynotes, plenaries and panels/roundtables were very interesting. The social events were 

charming and fun. You also created a friendly landscape in the lobby which became a true 

gathering place for the conference participants. Everyone present could see that a lot of 

thought and effort was put into this event, down to the minute details.  

 

You can be proud of organizing such a successful IUAES Congress! 

Thank you to all of you, as well as to the whole Organizing Committee. 

Many regards from Vesna 

 

Prof. Vesna Vucinic Neskovic, University of Belgrade, Serbia  

 

 

 
Prof. Eugenia Ramirez-Goicoechea 

 

Dear IUAES 2019 Organising Committee 

 

I wish to congratulate you for such a successful Conference you have organised. As a 

participant with a paper presentation I experienced a very fruitful atmosphere because of the 

quality of the panel participants. The same can be said of the rest of the Conference in respect 

to its high intellectual and scientific level. Organisers, academics, students and volunteers of 

the Department of Ethnology and Cultural Anthropology of the Adam Mickiewicz University 

of Poznan should be praised for such a good job. Anthropology is a scientific discipline 

present in all European University studies and in most worldwide universities. Anthropology 

is essential in understanding the society, providing a holistic critical analysis in these times of 

globalisation, extremely fast change and political and social challenges. As a scientist and 

Professor of Social Anthropology I consider Anthropology an essential discipline that should 

be included in all national higher educational and scientific political institutions. Therefore, I 

very much support the claim of my Polish colleagues for the incorporation of Anthropology 

and Ethnology in the official list of scientific disciplines approved by the Polish Ministry of 

Science and Higher Education. 

Best regards, 

 

Prof. Eugenia Ramirez-Goicoechea 

Department of Social and Cultural Anthropology, UNED, Madrid, Spain  
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Dr. Zdeněk Uherek 

Dear colleagues, 

Allow me to congratulate you on a perfectly organized Intercongress of the IUAES. 

Several of our academicians and students, including me, attended it and were delighted 

with both the great organization and the quality of the contributions.  

Thank you for increasing the prestige of social anthropology and strengthening its place 

among the humanities and social sciences. 

Dr. Zdeněk Uherek 

Head of the Institute of Sociological Studies, Charles University, Praha, Czech Republic 

 

Prof. Peter-Jazzy Ezeh 

 

Dear colleagues, 

 

I write to thank you for the warm hospitality that I enjoyed during the Inter-Congress of the 

International Union of the Anthropological and Ethnological Sciences that took place at the 

Adam Mickiewicz University in Poznan from 27-31 August. It was a memorable occasion 

both as an intellectual harvest of ideas and the symbolism of discussing anthropology in the 

country that gave the world the man who reshaped the discipline to its current form. It was the 

Pole, Bronislaw Malinowski, through his fieldwork among the Trobriand islanders that took 

anthropology to a new height. Hosting of this year’s IUAES Inter-Congress in Poland should 

help to strengthen anthropology in that great country and worldwide. With all good wishes. 

Yours in the promotion of anthropological knowledge, 

 

Prof. Peter-Jazzy Ezeh 

Department of Sociology and Anthropology, University of Nigeria, Nsukka, Nigeria  

World Council of Anthropological Associations  

 

 

 

Dr. Graeme MacRae 

 

Dear colleagues, 

 

Thanks for a great conference – sorry I didn’t have a chance to thank you personally but it 

was so well organised and so productive intellectually – as well as being thoroughly 

enjoyable.  

 

I'd never been to Poland before and it’s a long time since I’ve been in Europe at all, but I hope 

I can get back soon. It was, among other things, interesting to get some understanding of the 

challenges you are facing in Europe at present and the kind of critically engaged anthropology 

that so many of you are practicing to address these challenges. It is in times like this that the 

world needs anthropology most. 
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Best wishes for the future. 

 

Dr. Graeme MacRae 

Massey University, Auckland, New Zealand  

 

 

 

Prof. Martin Kanovsky 

 

Dear friends, 

 

I would like to express my gratitude for your effort and skill in organizing and managing such 

a huge event. 

 

My colleagues teaching and investigating in the field of anthropology and/or ethnology at 

Adam Mickiewicz University, Poznań, but also at Universities in Krakow, Warsaw, etc. are 

outstanding scholars and their reputation even in international context is beyond any doubts. I 

think that it is not only shameful to not include Anthropology and Ethnology in  the official 

list of scientific disciplines approved by the Polish Ministry of Science and Higher Education: 

it is a huge strategic mistake which could do a lot of damage for social sciences in Poland in 

general. 

 

Professor Martin Kanovsky 

Institute of Social Anthropology, Comenius University in Bratislava, Slovakia 

 

 

Dr. Stephen Reyna 

Dear Sir/Madame, 

Anthropology is one of the most important of the social sciences. Poland since the time of 

Bronislaw Malinowski (1884-1942) has had a distinguished record in anthropology. The 

recent IUAES International Congress in Poznan was a triumph, a continuation of that 

tradition. Congratulations. 

All the very best,  

Stephen Reyna 

Associate, Max Planck Institute of Social Anthropology, Germany  

Co-Editor Anthropological Theory 

  

 

Dr. Meta Kordiš 

Dear IUAES2019 Organizers,  
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Thank you very, very much for your input into the organization of this congress. It was great 

in all aspects. Fantastic program, people, volunteers, food, concerts. Well just everything. For 

the next organizers of IUAES inter-congress or congress it is going to be very hard to get 

close or even reach the level you have set.   

I and KULA association give full support to ethnology and anthropology disciplines and 

departments in Poland and we stand with you in your fight!  

Congratulations and many, many thanks.  

Best wishes,  

Meta Kordiš 

Department of Ethnology and Cultural Anthropology, University of Ljubljana, Slovenia  

KULA, Slovene Ethnological and Anthropological Association 

 

 

 

Prof. Shinya Konaka 

Dear IUAES 2019 Inter-Congress Organising Committee, 

 

The organisation of IUAES in Poznań was perfect and impeccable. Among the 4 congress and 

inter-congress of IUAES I participated (Manchester, Tokyo, and Ottawa), it was a best 

organisation ever. We have successfully organised and enjoyed our panel and enhanced 

academic exchange under the strong leadership of the anthropologists in Poland. 

 

Anthropology is indispensable discipline that makes it possible to reconsider the future of 

human beings, covering all over the world, enlarging our scopes. I strongly recommend you to 

recognise anthropology in Poland as a vital discipline that is appreciated from international 

communities of anthropological sciences. 

 

Best Regards, 

 

Professor Shinya Konaka  

School of International Relations, University of Shizuoka, Japan 

 

Dr. Maria Victoria Chenaut, Wiceprezydentka IUAES 

 

Dear Prof. Michal Buchowski 

Chair IUAES 2019 Inter-Congress 

 

I would like to thank you and your collaborators as organisers of the IUAES congress that 

took place in Poznan (from 27th to 31st August 2019) for your warm hospitality and for the 

successful organisation of this conference which brought together anthropologists from all 
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over the world. The central theme of the conference, World Solidarities, which summarises 

the concerns and need of current societies, was debated from different perspectives in the 

round tables, keynote lectures and panels. The Congress was a complete success and shows 

once again the contributions of anthropology in analyzing different aspects of social life. I 

congratulate you on this achievement and I hope that the field of anthropology continues to go 

from strength to strength in this beautiful country. 

 

Dr. Maria Victoria Chenaut 

Center for Research and Advanced Studies in Social Anthropology, Mexico City, Mexico  

Vice President of the IUAES 

 

 

 

Dr. Sumita Chaudhuri, Wiceprezydentka IUAES 

 

Dear IUAES 2019 Inter-Congress Organising Committee, 

 

Greetings from Kolkata, India. It is my great pleasure to say that the Inter-Congress in Poznan 

was a grand success. My observations as a participant are given below: 

1. We received regular information regarding the programme and the progress of Inter-

Congress.  

2. The Inauguration programme was well planned and organised. 

3. The free tram ride was very convenient for us. 

4. The sessions were well organised. 

5. Food, drinks and fruits provided to the participants were plenty. 

6. The organizational-management part was excellent. 

7. Above all the waste management was a learning process. 

My heartiest congratulations to all the volunteers who worked effortlessly to make the Inter-

Congress a success. 

 

My warm thanks to Prof. M. Buchowski, Prof. L. Kaczmarek and my friend Natalia. 

 

Best regards to you all! 

 

Dr. Sumita Chaudhuri 

Former UGC Research Scientist, Department of Anthropology, Calcutta University, India  

Vice President of the IUAES 
 

 

Dr. Etsuko Kato 

Dear Conference Organizers of IUAES 2019, Poznan 

 

I thank you from the bottom of my heart for organizing that wonderful conference. 

It was one of the best international conferences of Anthropology and Ethnology I have ever 



10 

 

attended. The themes of whole conference, as well as of each session, was very deliberately 

prepared and inspiring. I was also impressed by the combination of participants of each 

session, which were organized with full care. Among all, the variety of the participants, 

which included people from North Europe and East Asia (like myself), made a rare 

opportunity for intellectual exchange of theoretical and field-based discussions of 

Anthropology and Ethnology.  

 

The site of Poland/Poznan definitely had a strength as a center of academic communication in 

Anthropology and Ethnology, as well as a research field in these disciplines. 

I greatly thank all the organizers, helpers and volunteers. I hope to come back to Poland for a 

similar opportunity. 

Sincerely yours, 

 

Etsuko Kato 

International Christian University, Japan 

 

 

Dr. Martijn Koster 

Dear organizers of the IUAES conference, 

This was one of the best conferences I ever attended. It was extremely well-organized. I know 

from experience how difficult it is to arrange and streamline everything, but you did a great 

job. 

 

Apart from the excellent presentations and discussions, the food and snacks were also very 

good – this added up to the overall experience of a wonderful event. 

Thanks again. 

Best wishes, hartelijke groet, 

 

Martijn Koster 

Anthropology and Development Studies, Radboud University, Nijmegen, The Netherlands 

 

 

Dr. Saroj Arora 

Dear Sir/ Madam, 

I congratulate Adam Mickiewicz University, Poznań for organizing a wonderful IUAES Inter 

Congress 2019. My special thanks to the volunteers who worked and helped to the 

participants relentlessly. It was a memorable experience meeting with so many scholars at one 

forum discussing on variant issues. I am highly impressed the way the programme was 

organised in a such systematic way. It was a great learning and exposure. 
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(…) I do not find any reason to keep the discipline of Ethnology and Anthropology out of the 

official list of scientific discipline. I strongly recommend to include the ethnology and 

anthropology in the official list of scientific discipline in the universities of Poland. 

With regards 

Dr. Saroj Arora 

Centre for Rural Studies, Lal Bahadur Shastri National Academy of Administration, 

Mussoorie, India 

 

 

Dr. Krupasindhu Nayak 

Dear Sir, 

 

Poland IUAES-2019 is very much attractive and wonderful one, which has created a history 

in itself. Wonderful arrangement by the organisers and support of volunteers was outstanding.  

 

Thanking you, 

 

Dr. Krupasindhu Nayak 

Assistant Professor in Sociology, KISS Deemed University, Bhubaneswar, India  

 

 

Václav Walach 

The 2019 Inter-Congress was a spectacular event and its organizers deserve the highest 

appreciation. The congress showed that today anthropology and ethnology are more important 

than ever. The world is changing, but some things remain the same. Identifying continuities as 

well as disparities allows us to understand the social and cultural realities in a greater 

complexity, something which is often missing in the public debate and political field. The 

Polish anthropology and ethnology has a long and rich tradition. The participation of these 

scholars at the congress proved that they have an undeniable place in the global community. I 

believe that the Polish government would do all it can to support them in their endeavor. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Václav Walach 

Department of Anthropology, University of West Bohemia, Pilsen, Czech Republic 

 

 

 

 

Prof. Alexandra Schwell 

 

Drodzy wszyscy, 
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thanks for a great congress! It's been a perfectly organized event, particularly considering the 

size of the congress. There was always enough food and drinks, no technical issues, great 

discussions and last but not least a wonderful, helpful, and committed team. 

 

It is a shame how Polish ethnology/anthropology is currently being treated by the governing 

party. I very much hope that your fight will be successful, keep up the good spirit! 

 

Pozdrawiam serdecznie, 

 

Prof. Alexandra Schwell  

Institut für Interkulturelle Kommunikation, Ludwig-Maximilians-Universität München, 

Germany  

 

 

 

Dr. Sarah Winkler-Reid 

 

I would like to offer my thanks for an excellent conference. The organisation was fantastic; 

clear communications, excellent food and refreshments and a great level of intellectual 

engagement within the sessions. It was a great opportunity to hear about the vibrant and 

diverse anthropological research being conducted in Poland, as well as in institutions across 

the world, and to experience your wonderful city. 

 

Many thanks, 

 

Sarah Winkler-Reid 

Lecturer in Social Anthropology, School of Geography, Politics and Sociology, Newcastle 

University, Great Britain  

 
 
 

Prof. Gustavo Lins Ribeiro 

 

Dear Polish colleagues, 

 

Before anything else, many thanks for such a great congress in Poznan. It was very well 

organized. The academic level was very high and the opportunities for exchanging 

experiences and information was much appreciated. It also showed the relevance and 

leadership of Polish anthropology in the current world. 

 

Congratulations to all of you especially to those directly involved in the event’s organization.  

 

Best wishes, 

 

Prof. Gustavo Lins Ribeiro 

Universidad Autónoma Metropolitana, Lerma, Mexico 

 
 
 



13 

 

Dr. Aliki Angelidou 

 

Dear colleagues of the Department of Ethnology and Cultural Anthropology at Adam 

Mickiewicz University, Poznań, 

 

I was really amazed by the high standards and the convivial atmosphere of the IUAES Inter-

conference organized by your Department last August!  

 

Thank you for organizing such a high quality academic event and creating a space of 

exchange among ethnologists and anthropologists from all over the world in such a successful 

way. 

 

Social and Cultural Anthropology seem to have deep roots and great future in your 

University! 

 

With all my gratitude, 

 

Aliki Angelidou 

Assistant Professor, Department of Social Anthropology, Panteion University of Social and 

Political Sciences, Athens, Greece 

 

 

 

Chloé Pellegrini 

 

Hello, 

 

I had a great time at the 2019 IUAES Congress at Poznan University. It was so well 

organised, everything went smoothly. The admin team and volunteers were very helpful and 

welcoming. The food and snacks were great too! I loved how much everything was as 

environment-friendly as possible! Thank you for the free city tours and transport! 

I met very interesting scholars from all over the world and had so much to share with them. 

Panels were very interesting and insightful. The writing workshop was great too. 

Thank you so much for this wonderful experience! 

All the best, 

 

Chloé Pellegrini 

Diotime, Marrakech, Marocco  

 

 

Prof. Nirmala Gopal 

Dear Natalia, 

 

I trust you are having some rest after such an impressive congress. Thank you for your 

warmth and generosity in arranging a seminar for us (…)  

 

Kindest Regards 
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Nirmala Gopal 

University of Kwa-Zulu Natal, The Republic of South Africa 

 
 

 

Dr. Zhiyong Yang 

 

Dear Madame/Sir, 

I just want to thank you for everything of this congress, it is one of the best, not only the 

panels, but also the connections with other people, the culture, the trip, the transportation and 

the food. 

Thank you very much. Dziekuje! 

Yours, 

 

Zhiyong Yang 

Sichuan University & University of Duisburg and Essen, Germany  

 

 

 

Dr. Mohini Gawai 

 

Dear IUAES team, 

 

Thank you for your kind love and support. I’m overwhelmed with the welcome by the IUAES 

team and hardworking volunteers who helped me in each and every phase whenever I needed 

it. It was a wonderful experience which is shared with worldwide anthropologists across 

countries. Thank you for giving me such a broad intellectual platform to share my research in 

front of renowned anthropologists. Their valuable suggestions and comments will 

definitely help me to improve my research. I thank each and every member of IUAES family 

(…)  

Thank you and warm regards! 

 
Mohini Gawai 

Assistant Professor, SPPU, Pune, India  
 

 

 

Elena Valieva 

 

Dear colleagues, 

Just having visited the IUAES 2019 Congress in Poznan, I learned about the situation. Let me 

express my full support and solidarity with my colleagues from Poland! 

In Russia, Anthropology (Ethnography) lost the status of an independent discipline in the first 

half of the twentieth century, becoming a part of History. This year, a similar rationalization 

has seriously reduced the teaching staff of our Department. I fully support the struggle for the 

autonomy for Anthropology! 

  

Best regards, 
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Elena Valieva 

PhD student, Department of Ethnography and Anthropology, Institute of History, Saint-

Petersburg State University, Russia 
 

 

Prof. Waldemar Kuligowski 

Koleżanki i Koledzy! 

Interkongres zgodnie uznany został za sukces. Organizacyjnie wszystko się spinało, wrażenie 

robiła segregacja odpadów, estetycznie podawane jedzenie, uśmiechnięci i kompetentni 

wolontariusze, stoisko z wodą, dostępność informacji, punktualność sesji.... 

I zaraz zapomnimy, że trzeba za dobre pomysły i ich skuteczną realizację podziękować 

Natalii i Łukaszowi. To była wielka, wspaniała i potrzebna nam wszystkim praca! 

Możecie być z siebie dumni. A my z Was))) 

Waldemar Kuligowski 

Department of Ethnology and Cultural Anthropology, Adam Mickiewicz University, Poznań  

 

 

Prof. Anna Malewska-Szałygin 

Dear Organizers, 

thank you very much for your work in organizing such a large meeting.  The conference was 

very diverse and interesting, as were complementary events. The organization of congress 

was really great – congratulations on your success! 

Best wishes, 

 

Prof. Anna Malewska-Szałygin 

Department of Ethnology and Cultural Anthropology, University of Warsaw 
 

 

 

Podziękowania i opinie zamieszczone na fanpejdżu kongresu na Facebooku: 
 

 

Dr. Kristine Krause  

 

The organizing team was the best - you did such a great job! The free ride with the conference 

badges made me feel welcome in Poznan. And it made the travelling so easy, no worrying 

about tickets, travel zones etc. The food was delicious and I liked the recycling system. I 

loved the “continuous coffee breaks” – you set new standards here: whenever one needed 

water, tea or coffee, there was some, and of high quality, plus little special sweets when you 

needed them. The apples and the apple juice, the water ladies from aqua net. The places to 
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hang out, the place to sit down and do quite work, the chill zones. I could go on. Thanks so 

much for thinking it all so carefully through! And thanks to the great conference crowd! 

 

Kristine Krause 

Faculty of Social and Behavioural Sciences, Anthropology of Health, Care and the Body 

Programme group, University of Amsterdam, The Netherlands  

 

 

Marcin Kostaszuk, Zastępca Dyrektor Wydziału Kultury Urzędu Miasta Poznania 

Solidarność. Czy istnieje bardziej polskie słowo we wszystkich językach świata?  

1000 wybitnych antropologów z 75 krajów słucha profesora Michała Buchowskiego, 

otwierającego Kongres Międzynarodowej Unii Nauk Antropologicznych i Etnologicznych 

IUAES 2019 Poznan. Wyjaśniając tytuł „World Solidarities” rozpoczął opowieść o jego 

źródle od 1956 roku i reakcji władzy na bunt robotników: zmanipulowanych procesach 

sądowych, kampanii propagandowych oszczerstw i konsekwentnemu skłócaniu 

społeczeństwa. W języku angielskim te opisy wybrzmiały bardzo współcześnie i nie ma 

wątpliwości, że taka też była intencja Profesora.  

Pejzaż powstawania polskiej Solidarności uzupełnił Chris Hann, profesor Instytutu Maxa 

Plancka w Halle - on z kolei mieszkał w Polsce w gorących miesiącach jej karnawału w 

latach 1980/81. Tyle, że w maleńkim Wisłoku, gdzie idea „S”... nie zaistniała. Została 

wyparta.  

Czym była, jest i będzie solidarność? I czy będzie cały czas językowym symbolem Polski? 

Fascynujący temat, zwłaszcza w interpretacji ludzi o takim dorobku i przenikliwości. 

Marcin Kostaszuk 

Zastępca Dyrektora Wydziału Kultury, Urząd Miasta Poznania  

 

 

Dr. Kudzai Vanyoro 

IUAES 2019 Poznan has been amazing. Till next time Polska. 

Kudzai Vanyoro 

Wits Centre for Diversity Studies, University of the Witwatersrand, Johannesburg, The 

Republic of South Africa  

 

 

 

Dr. Jonathan Skinner 

 

Thanks to the team – one of my favorite conferences and an especially pleasant vibe to it all:) 
 

Jonathan Skinner 

https://www.facebook.com/iuaes2019/?__tn__=K-RH-R&eid=ARDv2tqJ5HGAdsfxUMKLFkylRKMdgNHyWTE9P7CzWzHmM9sZJnKvc9oRVl3YxliulUcf9mKkF1vvacBf&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARB-SLXfMlwReFI5ssVIj92vUdrW41ryFNF5s6qFcMmFVHElopM86qE4lZgBzV74J-BItC6u2SbqVi5lNOA9lv_oW6T9-gFKNO8Gdm8tmhvoaBzAAv47k0zOlX5J1J5MAhjeTtu5adq-TKGpi6I8TrIxsn3gMTz6wCeosq_v6NkF9lLG3JGpjulUpNMdwRpavD1EHLlSW0OIii-gjFOIzuDgULvcD0JZTEN2M87zGXCYXEZLiymp50hB0txtoBYFDRHDfvkzv9ynhLOHal2QUw
https://www.facebook.com/iuaes2019/?__tn__=K-RH-R&eid=ARDFMwG0qHHoCoe0N9crkSEeEw_ApCCLLQYwWA0x1yp0D2dl_fuqW4nTBHOnNvL7dpcEzURGjwU230F5&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDgArVyUeRnu8Ze1w7W_pHOxO7f6k588YXfvKgSHnBWqNkBeDQdZoIoKTJsyqXR89dTAP8htFBK01FdsK0aslod1n6iUikjlDA8C6msUyopy_o2x_O5nNSHn7sC1LjLaXVjBZDmJMQMLXkykrAXfvJSehZREtJwCgkQPMbfrMfEVXrx87mWjDWx1m_VMivdnNQY0UgCXPdtKHZEor5zlHVE_k_jYV2ehB0o2p4lepC48J8MrwBTWzlkpy__vnaqMeE1khSbUZN14wNYwot7GrStBMqvvGdI3Dn5kqZiYY09lCjz5nft2gh4UOka_yMNTH4g_qPnEA
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Department of Life Sciences, University of Roehampton, London, Great Britain  

 

 

Prof. Maria Beldi de Alcantara  

 

The Congress was great. Congratulations to everybody! 

 

Prof. Maria Beldi de Alcantara 

University of São Paulo, Brazil  

 

 

 

Dr. Patrick Neveling  

 

Fantastic conference, thanks so much! 

 

Patrick Neveling  

Department of Social Anthropology, University of Bergen, Norway  

 

 

 

 

 
 


